
 

ITEM # __14___ 
 DATE: 10-27-15 

 
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 
SUBJECT:  IOWA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION AGREEMENT FOR THE 

RELOCATION OF THE SANITARY SEWER WEST OF I-35 SOUTH OF 
SOUTH SKUNK RIVER 

 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The Iowa DOT is in the process of widening Interstate 35 near the South Skunk River 
crossing just south of Ames. During the design process, it was determined that the 
existing sanitary sewer trunk line that goes under Interstate 35 would be required to be 
relocated to accommodate the new widened roadway section.  
 
City staff designed the sanitary sewer relocation and the Iowa DOT will include the 
relocation in its bidding documents. The Iowa DOT has agreed to pay for the costs of 
the relocation of the sanitary sewer as well as the design and field inspection of the 
relocation. 
 
Additionally, it was determined that the existing sanitary sewer easement in the area 
would no longer cover the newly aligned sanitary sewer. The Iowa DOT has obtained a 
new easement for the City of Ames. The existing easement will be vacated once the 
relocation of the sanitary sewer has occurred. The acceptance of the new easement 
and vacation of the old easement will be brought to City Council for approval at a future 
date. 
 
ALTERNATIVES:  
 
1. Approve the Iowa DOT Agreement for the relocation of the sanitary sewer west 

of I-35, south of the South Skunk River. 
 
2. Reject the Agreement. 
 
MANAGER'S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Approval of this agreement with the Iowa DOT is needed to move forward with the Iowa 
DOT project to widen I-35 in the 2016 construction season.  
 
Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council adopt 
Alternative No. 1, as noted above. 
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